
FORT RUCKER CHAPTER 

MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA 

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING 

                                                            SEPTEMBER 13, 2021 

 

 

 
The meeting convened at 12:30 on 13 September 2021 at the Divots Restaurant at Silver Wings Golf 

Course, Fort Rucker, AL by Ron Kaita.  Attendees were Ron Kaita, Russell Smith, Carolyn Wooley, Loel 

Ewart, Othan Gilbert, Dennis Newton, Mary Rutkowski and Faye Swinehart. 

 

Dennis Newton opened the meeting with prayer. 

 

Old Business 

 

• Minutes of the 9 August 2021 meeting were approved.  

                                                  

New Business  

  

• The Treasurer’s 13 September 2021 finance report was approved.   He stated we were in good 

shape for this time of year. 

• Ron Kaita gave the Ambassador report.  He said there are three graduations coming up.  The 

graduations have been locked down again.  This does affect his recruiting efforts.  He will get the 

award plaques there.  Hopefully he will be able to hand them out. 

• Frank Estes needs items for the newsletter this week.  Othan took the time to explain how the 

newsletter is handled after Frank does his part and it is mailed out. 

• Russ Smith said he has not locked down our speaker for our October dinner meeting.  He does 

have two in mine and will get in touch with them.   

• Othan Gilbert reported that we have 145 members at this time.   We have three new members 

joined that were with the Dothan Chapter.  Othan also passed out our schedule for 2022. 

• Faye Swinehart had no report at this time. 

• Mary Rutkowski reported that ROWA will meet at the landing tomorrow, September13.  Members 

will be ordering from the menu. 

• Mary said our dinner menu is set for our chapter dinner on October 16.  We will be served German 

Style Cucumber Salad, Schnitzel with Jaegar Gravy, German Potato Salad, Green Beans with 

Bacon and Crispy Onions, Rolls and Butter, Warm Apple Pie and Vanilla Ice Cream, Sweet and 

Unsweet Tea, Coffee and Water. 

• Russ Smith reported that he is keeping the MOAA Facebook up to date. Othan is providing 

pictures of our speakers plus an article to the local newspapers after our dinners and Dennis makes 

sure our chapter website is current with pictures and board reports. 

• Ron mentioned that he is going to the National MOAA meeting is Washington D.C. in October. 

   

The board adjourned at 1321 hours. 

       The next Board meeting will be on 11 October 2021 

 

 

 

             Carolyn Wooley, Secretary     


